AATG SPRING MEETING 2009 Meeting Minutes
4pm:  Meet and Greet German Teachers from the Rilke Schule

Introductions from all teachers present.  We addressed the need to bridge the gap between the new immersion school and the high school teachers as well as the possibility of sharing materials between the levels.  We also ate cake and celebrated a baby, a pregnancy and an engagement!

Attendees: 
Janice Gullickson (ASD World Language Curriculum Director)
College/High School/Middle School teachers:
Rilke Schule teachers:


Natasa Masanovic (UAA)



Jo Sanders (curriculum director)
Kristi Senden (Chugiak)



Claudia Bittlingmeier (Kindergarten)
Fauna Hancock (Service)



Elizabeth Cooper (1st grade)
Elizabeth Dick (South)



Nick Gillespie (2nd grade)
Jennifer Doerry (Eagle River)



Catherine Richards (3rd, 4th grade)
Susy Adams (Dimond)



Judith Keihl-Teekell (6th grade)
Will Kimball (West)




Peter Birmanns (5th, 7th, 8th grade)
Kelly Hughes (Bartlett)

Lucie Woofter (NLABC)

Jessica Depweg (long-term sub for East)

Charles Beattie (long-term sub for Dimond)

4:20pm:  Dr. Natasa Masanovic


German Day at UAA—Friday, April 10: the purpose of German day is to encourage students who plan to attend UAA to continue with their study of German.  There are currently about 130 students taking German at UAA, and 35-40 students majoring in German, and hopefully these will be the teachers of the future!

Suggestions for new poems/speaking topics for Declamation: Natasa provided a list of poetry that she uses with her beginning students and recommends for Declamation.

Newsletter Update: the next newsletter will be released the beginning of May and will contain information about all of the upcoming German activities for 2009, with pictures and descriptions.
4:40pm:  Lucie Woofter


Jugendfest: Saturday, March 28---Overview, Details, AP Project Opportunity: Jungendfest is a day of German activities for students from 5th through 8th grade meant to encourage them to learn German when they reach high school.  It consists of 6 mini-courses in which the students participate in various fun activities which should get them excited about German.  The theme for this year is life as a barbarian and the students will pick their tribe and then travel with their tribe throughout the day.  The event lasts from 9-3 pm and is also an excellent opportunity for AP students to volunteer.
4:45pm:  Kristi Senden


April Awards Ceremony, Tuesday, April 28th, 4-5 pm: the purpose of this ceremony is to recognize high achieving German students from all levels for honors and awards that they have received.  We propose to host the ceremony at the Rilke Schule with the dual goal of advertising for the school (holding events at the school will inform more community members about it’s existence), and making the Rilke Schule a center point for German events in the future.  We selected a GLOW winner, Andrew Thornquist from South Anchorage High School, and a Langenscheidt Winner, Ulli Minelga, a family partnership teacher from Soldotna.  

Spring Elections for AATG Offices: Proposed new election procedures in which the vice president becomes president and the past president plays the role of advisor to the current president.  We described the role of the officers to the Rilke Schule teachers so that they would understand and we took nominations for officers.  Elizabeth Dick was nominated for the position of Vice-President.

Fall Conference/AFLA Conference—Stipendium: The AFLA conference the first weekend in October will be held at Chena Hot Springs and starting last year we paid for an AATG member to attend the conference.  Lucie Woofter was nominated this year and accepted as the recipient due to her work on Jugendfest and German camp.  Before May 1st the cost is only $120.  

AATG Communication Network—Ulli Minelga, Fairbanks, Rilke: We discussed the need to be in better communication with our German teaching colleagues around the state in order to give them the support and professional development opportunities that they need to keep their programs strong.  There is a new German teacher in Anderson that we will try and make contact with, and by attending the conference in Fairbanks this year, we could foster better communication with our Fairbanks colleagues as well.  In addition, we would all like to keep the Rilke Schule teachers involved, but not make them attend meetings that aren’t relevant to them, so we suggested adding an AATG office of Immersion Liaison, someone who could attend the meetings and then fill in their coworkers.  
5:15pm:  Jo Sanders


Rilke Schule students moving into the high schools…A PLAN: The goal is to develop content-based courses in German and have them offered at three schools around town (ie: West, Bartlett, South).  Ideas for topics include: Science, Alaska Studies, Literature.  These courses will be necessary when the current fourth graders reach high school, because they will have had several years of German.  Due to their age, they would not be a good fit for AP classes.  For the next few years we should keep open communication between the Rilke Schule and the high school teachers so that placement can be based on teacher recommendation.  

National German Immersion Conference for the United States will be held at Rilke Schule at the end of September, and details will follow.

5:30 pm: Focus groups:
Jugendfest planning and Declamation revamping.  

Declamation: We looked over the poems and discussed choosing new poems next year for all levels.  We also assigned levels to people to come up with new topics for Declamation that were more closely aligned with what we teach and what are students are actually able to communicate at these different levels.  The goal is to agree on these topics within the next few weeks so that they can be added to next years Declamation topics.
Level 1:
Fauna Hancock
Level 2:
Jen Doerry
Level 3/4/5:  
Kristi Senden
